


Kāinga Ora does not record whether a property was rendered inhospitable after a fire. 
However, I can tell you how many properties were unavailable for tenanting for varying 
amounts of time while repairs were undertaken. In a small number of cases, a property 
would ultimately be demolished if the damage was severe. We cannot confirm how many 
were demolished without investigating individual property files, but anecdotally there are 
around 30-60 properties demolished a year due to fire damage. 
 
Number of Kāinga Ora-managed properties that were unavailable for tenanting after 
a fire incident at the property 
Year Properties 

2016 84 

2017 73 

2018 106 

2019 95 

2020 123 

2021* 22 

*as at 31 March 2021 

 
The primary focus of Kāinga Ora is the wellbeing of its customers, especially when an 
event such as a fire has occurred. Staff work with the family involved to find out how they 
can best be supported, including providing temporary accommodation if needed to ensure 
they are safe and secure. 
 
Kāinga Ora will also work with Fire and Emergency New Zealand regarding the condition 
of the building affected. Once assessments are concluded, the level of repair work can be 
determined to bring the home up to standard. 
 
You also might like to know that Kāinga Ora works closely alongside Fire and Emergency 
at local and national levels to help spread the message of how to keep its customers and 
their homes fire-safe. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 
 
 
 
  




